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Newark  Town  Council


Town Hall, Market Place, Newark, Nottinghamshire, NG24 1DU


Tel: 01636 680 333  ~  Fax: 01636 680 350


Email: post@newark.gov.uk  ~   Website: www.newark.gov.uk 




FINANCE & POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES

Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance & Policy Committee held on Wednesday, 9th April 2014 in the Town Hall.
	Membership Present:
	Councillor
	K Clayton (in the Chair)

	
	Councillors


	P Baggaley 
M G Cope
Mrs G Dawn  
L Goff        
D Lloyd 
D Payne (Ap)
S Wallace    
C Wetton (Ap)

	In attendance:
	Councillors
	Mrs I Brown, Mrs R Crowe, R A Crowe

	Apologies for Absence 
	Councillors
	  D Payne, C Wetton

	Officers Present:
	Town Clerk
	Alan Mellor

	Taking Notes:
	
	Helen Crossland

	
	There was one member of the public present.

	Venue:
	Council Chamber, Town Hall


	FP53/13/14
	Minutes

	
	The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 12th February 2014 were AGREED as a true and accurate record and signed by the Chairman.

	FP54/13/14
	Matters Arising

	
	FP47/13/14 – Appointments & Reports Back from Outside Bodies
(iii) The Town Clerk also informed Members that he had received the new, draft constitution from the Newark Town Partnership, that morning, and would report back to the next meeting’

Cllr P Baggaley asked if there was any further movement on this.

The Town Clerk informed Members that he had not submitted a report as there had not, as yet, been a meeting of the Newark Town Partnership, to consider the draft constitution and therefore it had not been ratified; there was nothing therefore to report to this Committee at this time.

	FP55/13/14
	Declarations of Interest 

	
	It was AGREED that any Declarations of Interest be taken as they arise on the Agenda.

	FP56/13/14
	Payment Schedule 11/14

	
	Members AGREED that payment in accordance with Payment Schedule 11/14 in the sum of £72,769.92 (seventy two thousand, seven hundred and sixty nine pounds 92p), be NOTED.

	FP57/13/14
	Community Grants

	
	(i) Voluntary Body Grants
There was a general discussion regarding the Application Form for Voluntary Body Grants.  
Members raised a number of points about the scheme:

· Concerns that it has been underspent in each of the last five years.
· Can the scheme be better advertised and promoted so that more Voluntary Groups are aware of it and can apply for grants.
· There was a debate about the maximum amount of grant that could be applied for.
· The Committee must be mindful that every penny allocated belongs to the taxpayer of Newark.

· With increasing applications for ‘free use’ of the Town Hall facilities, this budget could be used very quickly.

· Applications forms could be sent to Community Centres/Groups and Newark CVS.
The Town Clerk was asked for clarification on the following:

‘Applications are only invited for ‘one off’ schemes; the Town Council will not consider applications that see ongoing funding over more than one financial year’

The Town Clerk responded that this was to ensure that the Town Council was not committed to prove grant funding on an ongoing basis for an individual project. It would not mean that an organisation could not apply for grants other projects.
Cllr Mrs G Dawn moved and Cllr D Lloyd seconded that:

(i) The maximum grant which would normally be considered be increased to £350,

(ii) Any underspend at the end of a financial year be transferred the Civic Pride Reserve Fund,

(iii) The Town Clerk to produce a poster/leaflet which could be distributed to Voluntary Groups and displayed on public noticeboards.

Following a vote this was AGREED.


	
	(ii) Community Events Grants.

Members were concerned that the application Form & Guidance Notes  were too restrictive and that The Newark Festival could be seen to be the focal point when, in fact, the aim of these grants was to widen the scope of applications to events happening throughout the year.

During discussion it was AGREED that applications for these grants should be all year, and the wording should be changed to reflect this.
There followed a general discussion about various parts of the Application Form & Guidance Notes.
Cllr Mrs G Dawn stated that this could be a starting point for the future, and that maybe at some point a ‘Community Committee’ could be formed.

It was AGREED that the Town Clerk be given delegated authority to re-word the documents to reflect the various issues raised by Members and for the revised documents to be circulated it to Members of this Committee for comments.



	FP58/13/14
	Requests for Financial Aid

	
	Members AGREED to the following requests for Financial Aid:

	
	(i)
	Friends of Newark Castle and Gardens

	
	
	Cllr L Goff declared a personal interest in this application.

The sum of £100 towards the refurbishment of an existing room in the Castle.

	
	(ii)
	Newark Arts Forum

	
	
	Cllr K Clayton declared a personal interest in this application.

The sum of £200 towards the cost of a Holiday Project at Mount School.

	FP59/13/14
	Internal Audit Report

	
	Members ACCEPTED the Internal Audit Report and ENDORSED the proposed actions in response to the report’s recommendations.

	FP60/13/14
	Appointments to Outside Bodies

	
	Cllr M G Cope declared a personal interest in this Agenda Item.

Members AGREED to revert to the original three and four year terms of office as contained in the approved Charity Schemes.

	FP61/13/14
	Risk Register

	
	The following points were raised with regard to this Agenda Item:

· 3.2 – Risk No 1 – Town Hall Building
Concern was raised that there is no Business Continuity Plan; the Town Clerk agreed with this concern and undertook to prepare such a plan
Concern was also raised that Members were not involved with the Risk Register; the Town Clerk pointed out that in the Strategy document under 4.  Roles & Responsibility – Councillors involvement includes having a responsibility to oversee the plan and monitor the Risk Register.
Members raised the following detail points about individual risks :

· 3.9 – Risk No 9 – New Housing Developments
It was suggested that ‘there should be a Development Team Approach on new Section 106 agreements with the District Council’ and that this should be added to this section.

· 3.10 – Risk No 10 – Localising Support for Council Tax
The question was asked that if a future government introduced a cap on Parish Precepts, would this be considered a risk. The Town Clerk answered that whilst it would this was no different to any other potential policy change that could be introduced by the government in the future.
· 4.   Roles & Responsibility – It was pointed out that the Service, Quality & Performance Sub-Committee (SQAP) had not met since the last election.  Cllr M Cope asked the Chairman why this was so.  Cllr Cope also asked why this report had been submitted to the Finance & Policy Committee, instead of being dealt with by the SQAP.
The Chairman agreed to respond to Cllr cope in due course, in writing.

· The Risk Register should be consistent; the risk score should be added into all risks in the Strategy. The Town Clerk agreed to amend the document accordingly.
It was AGREED that the Town Clerk be given delegated authority to update the Risk Strategy document to reflect the various points raised by Members.


	FP62/13/14
	Town Twinning

	
	Cllr Cope started the debate on this Agenda Item by stating that it had never been suggested before that anyone other than the Town Mayor and Mayoress/Escort and the Town Clerk be funded to attend the Town Twinning trips, and he could not support the recommendation from the Environment & Leisure Committee.

	
	After further discussion, Cllr Mrs G Dawn moved an amendment to the recommendation thus; this was seconded by Cllr D Lloyd:

	
	The delegations to attend the two anniversary celebrations in Emmendingen should comprise:

· The Town Mayor and Mayoress/Escort
· The Town Clerk

There was further discussion on this item; Cllr D Lloyd then requested that under Standing Order (13) [b] the question be put to a vote this was seconded by Cllr Cope after a vote this was AGREED.

A vote was taken and the amendment as above was AGREED.

	FP63/13/14
	Town Hall Lease

	
	Members NOTED the assignment of the lease of the Town Hall to Lunar Retail S.a.r.l.

	FP64/13/14
	Exempt Notice

	
	Under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as extended by Section 100 of the Local Government Act 1972) the press and public be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that the Committee’s remaining business involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in the Local Government (Access to Information) (Variation) Order 2006, and the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information.

	FP65/13/14
	Ballroom Audio System

	
	Members were shown a virtual tour of the Assembly Rooms in Edinburgh, which was very similar to the Ballroom in terms of age and design, to see what the proposed new system would look like.

The Deputy Town Clerk presented the report to Members; he was asked whether the  Town Council was under  any restrictions on undertaking this work; the Deputy Town Clerk confirmed that Listed Building Consent would be required and agreement from English Heritage. 
The time frame for this project would depend on obtaining Listed Building Consent which was usually 8 – 12 weeks from the date of application.

Members asked what would happen to the current system, which had been given to the Town Council as a gift. The Town Council said he would make enquiries into this.

	
	Members AGREED an exception to Standing Order 37 (1) due to the proposed equipment being of a specialist nature as identified in the report.

	
	Members AGREED to give the Town Clerk delegated authority to go ahead and choose the most suitable options from the list contained within the report, with the limit of £15,000; a report should then be submitted to the Full Town Council on Wednesday 23rd April.


	Meeting Closed:
	9.05pm
	Next Meeting: 
	Wednesday 11th June 2014    
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